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SMFR Family Newsletter February 2023 

Attendance Update 
Attendance continues to be a key focus for us at SMFR.  It is a tricky time of 
year with colds and bugs going around and we are very lucky that so many of 
you are able to support the school when asked to provide medical information 
to show reasons for absence. The DFE Attendance target for all schools is 
95% or above. We currently stand at 93.3%.  
Poor attendance is classed as ‘Neglect’ as it has a direct impact on the 
education and wellbeing of those children who experience it. It is most likely 
that there are medical reasons as to why attendance is poor and that is why 
collecting evidence of that is vital to show how families and school are working 
together.  It is ‘Persistent Absence’ (90% or below) that is an increasing 
concern and it is this that we all need to work hard to support each other and 
eliminate as much as possible to provide the best possible experiences for the 
children –it is the children that suffer the effects of poor attendance most of all.   
 

How can you help?   

 Do all you can to ensure your children are in school. 

 If they are going to be absent, please report this to the school office by telephone call before 
8.30am. You can leave a voice mail.  Please do contact the office as it is Miss Lewis that needs the 
information rather than teachers or SMT at the gate. (SMFR complete safeguarding First Day calls 
for any absence that is not reported) Please also call if you are running late – If you are late then 
we may not have been able to order a hot meal as the office have to do this by 9.30am 

 We only ask for medical evidence from families where there are ongoing attendance concerns or if 
there have been 5 consecutive days’ absence. It is so important to gather this. 

 

We have also noticed an increase in ‘lateness’ and children being collected early, which as a school we 
are also required to record. Again these can have a direct impact on the wellbeing and progress of the 
children.  There are children that are missing out on over an hour of learning time every week due to 
being late in the mornings and this really adds up over time. Children can also find being late or leaving 
early makes them ‘stand out’ or feel anxious in front of their peers.  
 

Reading Eggs/ Reading Eggspress 
Reading at home is vital to support progress for children across the curriculum. 
Beyond books that the children bring home or have access to at home, they are 
also able to use the Reading Eggs / Eggspress digital platform to support and 
engage the children with reading. All children at SMFR have an allocated 
username and password that enables them to take part in challenges, play games 
and complete and rehearse key reading skills that support their progress.  If you 
do not have this username or password, please let your class teacher know.  
 

Spring Parent’s Evenings 
Tuesday 28th February and Thursday 2nd March will be Parent’s Evenings this term.  As there was a 
little confusion for some parents last time we have changed the format slightly to hopefully help 
eliminate this.  Tuesday 28th February will all be Face-to-Face appointments in the School Hall.   
Thursday 2nd March will all be phone appointments, where teachers will call parents at the booked 

time.  This enables us as a school to still offer both types of appointments as we know both of these 
suite different families. There are a limited number of each type of appointment so do please follow the 
email link that will be sent out on Monday asap to get your preference.   
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Upcoming Events –  
 

Wednesday 8th February (after school in EYFS area) 
School Council Bring and Buy Sale 

Thank you to those that have given already. If you would still like to bring then please do so by Tuesday 
7th February and give to Ms James. 

 

Friday 10th February 
Mufti Day 

Non-Uniform Day for all – suggested donation £1. Thank you.   

 
Monday 13th – Friday 17th February 
Spring Half Term – School closed 

We will see you back on Monday 20th Feb 
 

Tuesday 28th February 
FACE to FACE Parent’s Evening Appointments in the Hall (3.30pm – 5.30pm) 

Booking for Parent’s Evenings will go live on Monday 6th Feb. You will be sent an email link.  Please 
look out for this to avoid disappointment – If you do not receive an email, please contact the School 

Office. 
 

Thursday 2nd March 
PHONE CALL Parent’s Evening Appointments – teachers call home (3.30pm – 5.30pm) 

 

Thursday 2nd March  
World Book Day 

Come to school dressed as your favourite book character!  

 

Week of 6th March 
After School Clubs start this week 

Club sign up will begin Monday 6th February. Look out for your email link. 
  

  Friday 17th March  
Red Nose Day 2023 

Wear Red or ‘Something Funny for Money’ – suggested donation £1 
Red Noses will be on sale for £2.50 before school at the gate from Monday 13th March. 

 

Sunday 19th March 
Mothering Sunday Service at St Mary’s Church  

Come and celebrate with all at St Mary’s Church from 11.00am 
 

Term Dates & Dates Ahead 
Friday 31st March 2023 School closes for Easter (1.30pm) 

Tuesday 18th April 2023 School re-opens  
Monday 29th May 2023 School closed for Summer Half term week 

Friday 21st July 2023 School closes for Summer Holidays (1.30pm) 
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